DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – September 14, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, September 14, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Douglas Bennett, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Shelly Hendricks, Vicki Hughes, Mary Parker, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  Pam Carter and a Parent Vacancy.

ORDER # 07-21 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 07-22 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Douglas Bennett to approve the minutes of the August regular meeting.

ORDER # 07-23 – APPROVAL OF JULY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by April Pieper to approve the July financial and bingo reports.

ORDER # 07-24 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – Sheron Browning has been recommended for hire as an instructional assistant to replace Stephanie Riley.  The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the personnel recommendations.  

VISITORS – Visitors at the meeting included staff members Ellen Douglas and Beth Richardson.

ORDER # 07-25 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JULY MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the July meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 07-26 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the July personnel actions.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mrs. Ellen Douglas updated the council members on curriculum, instruction, and assessment news.  

· All departments have submitted the core content 4.1 curriculum mapping documents.

· The North Hardin Literacy/Peer Coaching team has 47 teacher members this year – almost double the number from last year.  The teachers will be collaborating on lesson plans, observing one another in the classroom, and providing positive feedback.

· MAP Assessment for 9th & 10th graders is underway the weeks of September 11 and 18.

· The 9th Grade On-Demand assessment was given on September 12, and the district-initiated PLAN test will be given September 19-21.

ORDER # 07-27 – APPROVAL OF FIRST POLICY IN POLICY ALIGNMENT PROCESS – April Pieper represented the Policy Alignment Committee and brought forward the first policy to be approved in the new process – The Semester Exam Policy.  The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to approve the “Semester Exam Policy” with the following corrections:  1) strike the example used in Paragraph “a” on the first page, and 2) revise the class bell periods in the same paragraph to reflect current bell schedule.

PRELIMINARY KPR RESULTS – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed the preliminary data from the state CATS testing results.  He stated that “Our best days are ahead of us” and “The future is bright.”  Mr. Dennison will bring statistics and more detailed information to the next council meeting.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the nurse’s office report and the monthly student accident report.

· Fall sports and activities are going well and all teams have a winning record.

· The Marching Band captured the Grand Champion trophy at the Governor’s Cup competition this past weekend.

· The Symphonic Band has been invited to perform at the National Concert Band Festival in Indianapolis in March, and will be the 1st Kentucky school to be invited twice.  A benefit concert will be held on Sunday, September 24, at 3:30 at the Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center.

· Homecoming Weekend is here!  Friday, September 15 is a Blue/White Spirit Day and a pep rally will be held during 6th period.

· On Saturday, September 30, Applebee’s will be sponsoring a Pancake Breakfast from 8-10 am.  Proceeds will go towards Project Graduation, the Dance Team, and possibly other groups.

QUESTIONS REGARDING FORT KNOX AND BRAC – Mr. Dennison fielded a few questions about the movement of troops and civilians to Fort Knox.  He stated that the greatest movement and highest numbers of families moving to the Fort Knox area should peak by 2009, and by 2011, the dust will settle and numbers should finalize.

ORDER # 07-28 - NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF 2006-07 TITLE I PROGRAM BUDGET – Mrs. Beth Richardson, Title I Teacher at North Hardin, presented the Title I Program budget for the council’s approval.  The budget details include monies for 2.5 teacher salaries, 2 classified staff members’ salaries, instructional materials, professional development, and parent involvement activities.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to approve the 2006-07 Title I Program budget.

TITLE I PARENT SURVEY – Mrs. Richardson also distributed copies of the Title I survey results for last school year.  Attempts will be made at meetings and other events during 2006-07 to reach parents to complete the survey.

REQUEST TO SPEAK AT NEXT MEETING – Mrs. Anna Winchell requested permission to speak at the next meeting regarding the “Grandparent Connection”.

ECTC DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI – Mr. Dennison will be recognized as a Distinguished Alumni from Elizabethtown Community College – ECTC.

ORDER # 07-29 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Anna Winchell to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

